
"Let your light shine before others, that they may see your good deeds and glorify your 

father in heaven", Matthew ch5 v16 

St. Margaret’s CE Primary School 

Weekly Update 21st January 2022 

People Who Help Us 

Our Reception children had an impromptu visit by Durham Fire Brigade this week. The children en-

joyed meeting the fire fighters and exploring the fire engine. This visit linked in well with their topic 

about People Who Help Us! 

Gymnastics Festival 

Our Year 1 children visited the Durham City Gym-

nastics Club in Sherburn 

Village this week to take 

part in a gymnastics festi-

val. They had a fabulous 

time, making use of all the 

equipment and developing 

their balancing and 

strengthening skills! 

 

 

 

 

Sports Report 

In spite of the dwindling numbers in school, 

we managed to field a willing team of Year 5 

boys to represent the school in the Chester-

Le-Street Winter League. These children 

showed real grit and determination,  and Mr 

Rose was really impressed with the way in 

which they grew in confidence with each 

game. Results didnΩt go our way, but we are 

very proud of the spirit and sportsmanship on 

display. 

The Chester-Le Street  inter-schools cross 

country competition begins this weekend at 

Bullion Lane. 

Congratulations to Wilf B, who took part in 

the Northern Schools Biathlon at Edge Hill 

University. He came second in both events 

(50m swim and 800m run) winning a silver 

medal and a place in the National finals at 

Bath University in March.  



Best wishes to the following pupils who are celebrating a birthday this week: 

Emily W         Eva-Rose A        Zain S       Lois F 

     Charles W        Fraser M         Jessica S 
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 We were excited to hear that those involved with the Lowes Barn Community Project are now 

very close to securing enough funding for a new community centre for Nevilles Cross to be built 

on the site of the old bowling green at Merry Oaks Park. This will include flexible meeting and 

activity spaces, a kitchen/cafe and full toilet facilities!  

The trustees would very much like local children to help design the logo and come up with a 

name for new facility. Please find information regarding a competition to design the logo 

attached to this update. 

KS1 Playground 

Work has begun this week on the KS1 playground, to replace the old safari play equipment. It is hoped 

that the work will be completed shortly after the half term break. 

Covid 

We continue to experience a high volume of Covid infections across the school and will therefore be 

continuing with all of the measures in our Outbreak Management Plan for the next two weeks, includ-

ing maintaining our staggered starts and finishes, keeping the children in year group bubbles and 

maintaining extra cleaning and hand hygiene routines. Staff will continue to wear masks in communal 

areas. 



Reception  

Year 1 Year 1 will be doing a Forest Schools session on Monday 24th January and will need 

to come dressed in Forest Schools kit. 
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